
 

     
 
 
 

Friday 10th March, 2023 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

This week we enjoyed the first of our two spring parents’ evenings; it was wonderful to see so many 
parents attending.  We hope it provided you an opportunity to hear about how your child is progressing 
in school, discuss next steps and to offer you ways to further support them this year. If you have yet to 
make an appointment, we have our final parents’ evening on Monday 13th March.  Please book via the 
link below, or contact the school office for support: 

www.schoolinterviews.co.uk – event code b2sja 
 
If you wish to discuss your child’s progress at any time in the year, or if you have any queries, you can 
also contact your child’s class teacher via a message on Class Dojo, or arrange an appointment via the 
school office. 
 
We have shared letters relating to the national strike action next week on Wednesday 15th and Thursday 
16th March.  Please do check your email for this information.   
 
We recently shared a letter informing you of a Trust-wide consultation around October half term.  Please 
check Class Dojo for more information and a link to express your views.  The consultation closes on 
Monday, 13th March. 
 
Have a lovely weekend and thank you for your continued support. 
 
Lisa McConnell 
Head of School  
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Lates 
 
 
 

 

Calendar: 
 
March: 
10th-19th March – British Science Week 
Monday 13th March – Parents’ Evening (late) – see details in newsletter 
Wedneday 15th and Thursday 16th March – Potential NEU National strike action 
Thursday 16th March – 5JG Trip to library 
   0KS Reading Café 
23rd March – 0LP Reading Café 
  4KM trip to library 
 
Thursday 30th March – Rainbow Reading Café 
   4RG Library trip 
April: 
Thursday 20th April: 3DG Visit to the library 
Thursday 27th April: 3SJ Visit to the library 
 

http://www.schoolinterviews.co.uk/


 

 

EYFS 
This half term our Theme focus is; Our World and Universe. 

So far, we have explored London, Kenya and how to look after our environment 
through these books; Katie in London, Bringing the Rain to Kapiti Plain and, Harry 

Saves the Ocean. 
As we continue with the theme we will be learning about India and space. 

 
In our daily Maths Meetings, we have been learning about time and exploring 

different methods to carry out subtraction equations. By the end of this half term 
we will have covered quantities more than, less than and equal to one another, 

odds and evens and 3-D shapes. 
 

In sounds-Write we have been working hard to read and write words with adjacent 
consonants such as; snug, plum, strap, drink and so many more! We are looking 
forward to being taught new digraphs this half term and applying these to our 

reading and writing. 
 

Here are some pictures of how we connect our 
play to our daily learning. 

 
    Katie in London – Putting on a west end 
show! 

 

Katie in London – Building Buckingham Palace 



 

 
Katie in London – Making a flowing River Thames. 
  

Katie in London – Building our 
own city!  

 
Katie in London – A London guard! 



 

  

Katie in London – A self portrait of me 
as a royal. 
 
Katie in London – Using London 
landmark as inspiration for our clay 
sculptures. 

 

Bringing the Rain to Kapiti Plain 
– Building a shelter for the cows 
and role-playing farmers. 
 
Bringing the Rain to Kapiti Plain – 
Observing the effects a drought has 
on plants. 



 

   
 
Bringing the Rain to Kapiti Plain – Exploring the natural environment to 
identify plants that are living and plants that are dying and, discussing 
what plants need to grow.  

 
 Harry Saves the Ocean – Making our own paper! 

 
Harry Saves the Ocean – Testing to find out what biodegradable means. 

 



 

 
Student Librarians Newsletter 

Here at Place Farm we are very lucky to have 18 Student Librarians. At the end of 
year 4, children were invited to apply to become a librarian.  

Miss Jenkins and Mrs Brassington interviewed children, and selected 18 to become 
helpers. We have worked together to come up with a timetable for our Library at 

Lunchtimes, where our Librarians help out. 
We also run an afterschool club for the Librarians on Thursdays, where they help 
keep the library looking tidy, and they help plan exciting events, such as World 

Book Day.  
 

Library at Lunchtimes 

 
 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

World Book Day 2023 
Last week we celebrated World Book Day! All children took part in lots of activities, 
including: a book swap; where everyone got a new book to read, surprise teacher 
reader; where a different teacher came to read to a different class, sharing stories 

with their peers and creating new front covers of books they love. 1ED also had their 
reading café and 6SL visited Haverhill Library. We also had a visit from the Mayor 

again celebrating some Year 5 and 6 children! It was a jam-packed day! 
Special shoutout to the wonderful Year 5 Librarians – they worked so hard to 

make the day special, helping Miss Jenkins and Mrs Brassington and reading to 
different classes.   

I hope everyone had fun and has spent their token on a new and exciting book to 

enjoy 😊  

Day Activity 

Monday Homework help 

Tuesday CLOSED 

Wednesday Book Reviews 

Thursday Large books and audio-books 

Friday Story/Poetry Writing 



 

Happy Reading – Miss Jenkins!  

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Year 6 trip to Cambridge Mosque: 
On Wednesday the 8th March, Year 6 went to Cambridge Mosque. They had a guided tour where 
they were shown different parts of the Mosque, spoken through key routines and showed how to 
prepare for prayer. The children were incredibly respectful and listened attentively. Miss Jenkins 

and Miss Lister were so proud of them all! Well done Year 6! 
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